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The Honorable Rkhanl6eIst 512811 I 
Chabman, House Transportation Cornmhtee 

The Honorable Robert aodshall 
Chairman, House Consumer Afhlrs Committee 

Dear Chairman @odshall and @elst, 

I am wrltlng thk letter to urge your support of tha Right 60 Repalr 
kgklatien that wlll be a subject of your hearings on June 2. Erle 
DrIveTrain Inc. is a small business (3 empboycwb6) located in 
Western Pennsyiwania. We have beem in buslnesa for over 25 
yeam Erle IMveTmln Inc. designs, manufactures, and m l r s  all 
types of power trmnsmldon compomts such as clutches, 
transmissions, drhrellnes and mar axles for the transportation 
Industry. Vahlcle ssub ranges from a small aardsn tractor up to an 
18 wheal tractor tmller. 

The complexsty of today% cars and trucks Increases 
exponentially each year. To succcsssfully diagnose m m k e  and 
repalr these vehlcb lor our customems full ln&nnatlon acc- 
I8 mquired. Our goal Is to rmpalr each c l W t o d s  car or truck 
cormctly the flmt time without any additional trips to another 
service provider. Thls Is becoming OncmasSnaly more dsfncult to 
achieve. 

I pwsonally have beon a supporter of the Right to Repair 
legislation for many years at the Federal level. However, 
Congress has failed to enact any leghiation. For Erk DrsveTraln9s 
cu8tommm now k the crPtPcal tlime for the Pennsylvania 
legklatlon to act and -urn competstlon in the Mum Absent 
thb competltlon, car and truck owners wlll be f d  to find 



service only at the franchlsd dealer. Studicw haw proved thk 
optlon only Inemasem repalr costs and reduces colwenbnce. 

Tha goals of the Right to Repalr Ieglslatilon Is to pmvlde, 
reasonable cost, the same oenrlce lnfonnatlon and tools to the 
Independent repair shops that are of fed  to franchked dealers. 

The leglslatfon should be specHIc In statOng no manufactures 
needs to disclose any manufactudng process or trade secrets 
and the dealers warranty agreement with the vehicle 
manufacturer would not in any way be affactd 

Thank you for holdlng a hearEng on this issue. In my opiinlon, thb 
issue Is cdtkal to both the long term health of tha motor vehlcfe 
Industry and the sunrlval of Erie DrhraTraln lnc. I urge you to pass 
tha Rlght to Rapair ~9slat lon as soon as possible. 

Sincerely, 

I , *  J. avid Bell 




